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The workshop was convened at 7:01 p.m. by Town Council Chairman James M. “Jamie” Garvin.
Present

5 members of the town council were present. Councilors Grennon and Ray were absent.

Fort Williams Park Committee

Mark Russell, Chairman

Donald Clark

James Kerney

Joseph Kozlowski

Suzanne McGinn

Christopher Straw

James Walsh

Debra Lane, Town Clerk

Robert Malley, Director of Public Works

Matthew Sturgis, Town Manager

Welcome and Introductions

Purpose of Meeting – Desired Outcomes

Chairman Garvin provided an outline of discussion topics. He noted a council goal is to meet with the Fort Williams Park Committee to discuss various issues relating to the Park. The workshop is not intended to answer all of the questions in detail rather to start the conversation with the committee (stakeholders) in determining the issues and outlining a plan to resolve/address issues moving forward.
General Concepts of Challenges

Fort Williams Park has become a destination and listed on several internet travel sites as a must-see attraction when visiting Maine. Visitors to the Park have increased to the point creating challenges such as administration of uses, limited parking, and wear and tear.
There was consensus that the town council, with input from citizens and stakeholders, to determine the vision for the next 25-30 years; a comprehensive/strategic plan. The master plan is in place for projects. What is the vision by residents for use of the Park? Is it Cape Elizabeth residents, shared with the Greater Portland community or visitors from around the country/world?
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While the town council determines the visions and policies it’s important to recognize other stakeholders including the Fort Williams Park Committee, Portland Head Light, Fort Williams Park Foundation and Arboretum have an interest.
A. Current Operational Management of Fort Williams Park
Bob Malley provided an overview of the operation of the Park. He stated “while the Park is being managed well, it could be better.” Much of Mr. Malley’s time is spent on questions relating to the Park (uses and photo shoots), maintenance and projects, and staffing the committee. 

The concept of a dedicated park director has been raised. There seemed to be general support of the position. Mr. Malley and Mr. Sturgis will continue to review the position for future council consideration.
Members of the committee voiced support for the park director hoping the operations would be handled by the director providing more committee time to provide suggestions and guidance in the comprehensive planning of the park.

B. Balancing increased use of the Park vs. maintaining it as a park for the Cape Elizabeth Community
It was determined having more information/data is important for example knowing how many Cape Elizabeth residents use the park, how many visitors per year, how many group uses (buses, trolleys, school/recreations uses).
Factors to keep in mind with a traffic study is the time of year. The volume in February is vastly different than September/October. Could recycling center stickers be used to determine Cape Elizabeth residents using the park?

To alleviate some of the stresses on the park at peak time, should buses and trolleys have to make reservations in advance, spacing out the time during the day.

C. Invasives in the Park

The town continues to work with the tree warden and other stakeholders to address invasives including winter moths. Although the subject wasn’t discussed in depth, it remains a priority of the council and committee.
Working with Additional Stakeholders

The town manager is tasked with working with the council to keep the conversation of challenges at the Park moving forward including meetings with other stakeholders e.g. vendors, neighbors, Portland Head Light staff, Fort Williams Park Foundation. 
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Public Comments

Roger Rioux, 5 Bridlepath Way listed various uses of the Park and considerations moving forward including school graduation, athletic fields, tourists, taxpayers, picnics, Beach to Beacon, entertainment, food vendors, dog walkers, Family Fun Day, neighbors, school groups. There is no authority to clean up – this must be considered.
Adjournment 
After hearing no further comments the workshop was adjourned without objection at 9:11 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

______________________

Debra M. Lane, Town Clerk
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